GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 13th May 2019
Patients Present:

John Walton

Denise Shute

Ashley Shute





Karen Herne

Norma Barker

John Austerberry
Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: PL, TW
Chair:  John Walton


	

	
	Annual General Meeting

John Walton was elected Chair again – the group and practice thanked John.

Terms of Reference also updated.


	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting


	

	3
	Matters Arising

1. Liaison with neighbouring PPGs.

JW to feedback from Prudhoe meeting:  next meeting proposed for May 2019.  JW to email PPG Chairs and JD to share with Northumberland Practices.  Responses also circulated for consideration.  Agreed 1-2 meetings per year, suggest mid September at Greystoke, email members for agenda items or comments by email.
2. TW and JD to produce posters / leaflets for Mother and Toddler Groups General Notice Boards.  TW has list of toddler groups.  Posters needed.  JD to contact TW.

3. Standard Letters – would anyone like the task of reviewing / commenting on our standard letters to ensure they’re patient friendly?  NB kindly offered to help.  JD to contact NB.  To include dementia letter (patient feedback).  KT & ST to review and update.  The practice thanked Norma for her time and expertise.
4. A volunteer at the Buffalo Community Centre at Blyth is looking into the prospect of starting up a BHF (British Heart Foundation) support group for heart patients and their families.  This project has been shelved for the time being but we will be contacted if/when it moves forward.
5. Allanah Mason, Locality Coordinator sent email update and will attend the next meeting:

· The directory for groups across Northumberland will be made public at the end of July, for anyone to use, this will also be useful for care navigators and social prescribing.

· Micro grants of up to £500 will be available soon for community groups to access.

· We will have having public consultations within the next 6 weeks to find out what is going well in the area and identify gaps.

· If anyone has any groups they would like to be put in the directory they are welcome to send me details and I will make sure they are included.

6. Phone System – feedback received, message too long and irritating.  Look to remove District Nurse telephone number from the message, educate patients on repeat prescription number and DN number.  Update webpage and facebook so contact details are at the top.  JD to provide call data so group have an idea of volume of calls that are being dealt with.  System online is a great way to book telephone consultations with a GP.

7. Notices within the Health Centre – some notices still advising of Christmas Opening Times:  JD to have Greystoke area checked and advise Northumbria Reception and GHL.  Done.  Coloured noticeboard area to be arranged to promote PPG.  Can online system be added to patient screens – JD to arrange if possible.  User Voice to be added to all agendas to information from the practice can be shared more easily.
8. Advanced Nurse Practitioner and MSK Practitioners:  2 new posts to assist with capacity.  Two Musculoskeletal Practitioners and an ANP have been in post since 1st April 2019.  Working extremely well.
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	NHS UK Patient Feedback

None received since last meeting.
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	Northumberland County Council Planning Dept advising of proposed planning:

Construction of 159 dwellings, forming phase 1B of the former St Georges Hospital site in Morpeth, land South of Bluebell Court, East Cottingwood Morpeth.

JW and practice to make representations to NCC.
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	Primary Care Networks – JD

JD advised the group that Greystoke is now part of the North Primary Care Network and Federation and will keep group updated with developments.

	

	7
	Parking Concerns – JD

Staff and patient concerns have been raised with NHS Propco re people parking on road entrance to the health centre – health and safety risk – emergency service access.

NHS Propco to advise any room bookings that parking is limited and Morrison’s car park should be used where possible.

The group felt that NCC should clarify / implement traffic parking legislation.


	JD
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	Any Other Business

Well Man Check – JW wondered if Well Man Checks were routinely offered – KT advised that patient should request as we don’t routinely promote.

	

	
	Date and Time of the next meeting: Monday 1st July 2019 at 6.30 pm
Apologies:  


	

	
	List of PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

1st July 2019

2nd Sept 2019

4th November 2019


	


